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MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE: 10/10/2019 
 
SUBJECT: Summary of the public process and comments received on the Intersection Safety Improvements 
associated with the Johnson Parkway Regional Trail  
 
This memorandum presents a summary of the public process and comments received on Saint Paul Public Works’ 
proposal to construct and off-street trail along Johnson Parkway between Burns Avenue and Phalen Boulevard, including 
the proposed closure of seven minor intersections along the corridor. The full text of all written statements received is 
attached to the end of this memorandum.  
 
Saint Paul Public Works staff began stakeholder outreach along Johnson Parkway in Fall of 2018. A website was created 
for the project, providing an overview of the planned improvements, data, project documents, visuals, timeline, and a 
project contact for questions and comments. Temporary test closures were performed at all intersections initially proposed 
for closure along Johnson Parkway in November and December of 2018. In advance of the test closures, notices were 
mailed to all nearby residents and property owners to inform them of the temporary test closures and provide relevant 
project and contact information. City staff also presented the project to the Transportation Committee of the Planning 
Commission. The Transportation Committee recommended approval of the project as proposed. 
 
Johnson Parkway Open Houses: 
Two community Open Houses were held in January and July of 2019 for the Johnson Parkway Regional Trail and 
associated intersection closures. Residents and property owners along the corridor were sent notifications of the open 
houses via mail, along with an overview of the project details and impacts. 2380 flyers were sent out for each meeting. 
The flyers provided a map of the project, a link to the project website, contact information for project staff, and 
information about the project design. For a detailed summary of both open houses, please reference the meeting 
summaries attached to this memorandum. 
 
 
Written Statements Received: 
As of October 10, 2019, city staff received a total of 35 written statements specific to the proposed trail and/or intersection 
closures along Johnson Parkway: 
 

• Comment forms from the project meetings (27 statements) 
• Comments sent or forwarded to city staff via email (8 statements) 

 
 



It should be noted that the total number of statements received may include multiple statements from some individuals, as 
well as some duplicate statements (e.g. an individual may have provided written feedback at an Open House and provided 
feedback via email).  
 
 
Attachments: 

1. Open House 1 Meeting Summary Memo 
2. Open House 2 Meeting Summary Memo 
3. Original text or transcription of all written statements received by city staff via email 
4. Copies of all Project Meeting Notices 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

JOHNSON PARKWAY TRAIL PROJECT 

Meeting Summary  

_______________________________________ 

Open House #1 

Thursday, January 17, 2019 

5:00 pm to 7:00 pm 
Duluth & Case Rec Center (1020 Duluth St, Saint Paul, MN 55106) 

_______________________________________ 

 
This memo documents summary information regarding Open House #1 for the Johnson Parkway Trail 
Project on January 17, 2019.  

 

Basic Meeting Information 

 Public open house for the Johnson Parkway community 

 Date: January 17, 2019 

 Time: 5:00 pm – 7:00 pm 

 Presentation and Q&A: 5:15 pm – 6:00 pm 

 Location: Duluth & Case Rec Center (1020 Duluth St, Saint Paul, MN 55106) 

 

Meeting Notifications 

 Posted on City of Saint Paul project website 

 Invite postcards were mailed to adjacent properties 

 Emails sent to City’s email list 

 Posting to the City’s Twitter account 

 

Attendance 

 45 attendees signed in (See Attachments for sign-in sheets) 

o A few attendees did not sign in  

o 27 attendees indicated they would like to receive project email updates  

 9 project staff present 
o 3 City of Saint Paul (Luke Hanson, Nick Peterson, Cheng Xiong) 

o 6 SEH (Wayne Houle, Heather Kienitz, Justin Anibas, William Bauer, Luis Sandia 

Rodriquez, Emma Siegworth) 

 

Meeting Description 

The two-hour long public meeting began with an open house style format followed by a 30 minute 
presentation. This was followed by a Question & Answer session and then back to the open house.   
Attendees were encouraged to sign in and to sign up for additional information to stay updated on the 
Johnson Parkway Trail Project. 
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Presentation boards provided information on: 

 Grand Round history – Horace W.S. Cleveland and Frederick Nussbaumer 

 Grand Round vision statement and principles 

 Grand Round planning efforts and construction schedule 

 Johnson Parkway Trail project schedule, funding, concept designs (plan view and cross sections) 

 Saint Paul bicycle network plan 

 Results of Johnson Parkway Trail traffic study  

 

Spanish and Hmong interpretation was available, but not utilized. 

 

Question & Answer 

Questions asked by audience during the Q&A following the presentation are as follows: 

 Will signalized intersections be reconstructed? 

 How will trail be maintained during the winter? 

 Will lighting be added on the entire parkway (both boulevards)? 

 What will road closures look like? 

 How much of trail/intersections will have to be re-constructed with future projects? 

 How was the east boulevard chosen for the trail? 

 What is the risk of pedestrian/bicycle collisions on the trail? 

 Recent high speed chase through area…question about safety 

 Will bicycles have their own traffic control (i.e. stop signs)? 

 

Where Do You Live? Dot Exercise 

Approximately 25 people participated in the exercise by placing a dot on/near their home on the aerial 
map. Most lived on or within a few blocks of Johnson Parkway, and others lived further from the 
project area. See Attachments for photograph of the results of the exercise. 

 

Johnson Parkway Aerial Map Exercise 

Ten post-its with comments were placed on the aerial. The comments and their locations are as 
follows: 

 Near the project start (Johnson Parkway and Burns Ave) – “Endangered rusty patch bumble bees at 
Phalen & Battle Creek. Help keep wildlife corridors for gene flow.” 

 Near I-94 bridge – “Rock veneer replace, missing n. side” 

 Near the intersection of Johnson Parkway and Conway St – “Please close this intersection.” 

 Near the intersection of 3rd Street and Gotzian St – “<Top of Hill Blind intersection at odd angle> 
Increases in traffic volume through here increase already high risks associated with this 
intersection” 

 Near the open space on the east side of Johnson Parkway between Bush Ave (behind the Ross 
Ave E cul-de-sac) – “Art” 

 Near the railroad bridge – “Lighting at bridge” 

 Near the intersection of Johnson Parkway and Phalen Blvd – “Interconnectivity • It is often difficult to 
find connections between cycleway segments. Sometimes this is because a segment just ‘ends’ 
somewhere. Sometimes it is because of a problem spot on a segment. Signage • Some locations 
have really good route signs. • Others have no signs at all. Easy to get lost.” 

 Near the intersection of Johnson Parkway and Magnolia Ave – “Magnolia & Johnson Intersection is 
terrible. Traffic too close to Phalen Blvd light. Maybe right turn on light?” 

 On the east side of the Johnson Parkway and Phalen Blvd intersection – “Lots of bumble bees here 
– improve habitat for endangered rusty patch corridor. Thanks” 
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 On the northeast corner of the intersection of Johnson Parkway and Maryland Ave – “6 rusty patch
bumble bees seen here 3x 2016-2018. Plant mowed wetlands with their habitat & maintain with
burning”

Comments 

20 comment cards were collected from attendees during the meeting. See Attachments for digital 
scans of the cards. The following are the comments transcribed:   

• “You are giving the east side another avenue for more crime & drug activity. That is a fact.”

• “I live directly on the GROUND Round trail (East part of Johnson pkwy and Beech) and have 2 
concerns: 1) Response time for fire & medical emergencies will be delayed -> every minute is 
valuable! 2) increased traffic on frontage road with street closures; school bus, etc. show need to 
make it one way (possibly -> then again – it will create great confusion as drivers don’t read signs in 
neighborhoods. No good recommendation.”

• “Mary Ellen and I have biked the parkway from Fremont orange south on weekends 3 seasons. If 
street lanes exist, we will still use them. Drivers seem aware of us. Last summery 9 year old 
granddaughter & I biked it north from Battle Creek. The off street trail will make this route safer for 
those family rides. Do what you can to separate the ped/roller & bike paths. That’s why we will stay 
on the street. We don’t want to kill a ped who is unaware they are on a shared path. Do what to can 
to emphasize the multiple use nature of the trail. When we walked Wheelock to the Grand Round 
Kickoff, I was reminded of the cow paths in our pasture in S.W. WI minus the cow piles, 10 inch dirt 
trails and no sidewalks. Yes to sidewalks! At that event I hoped the G.R. would be finished B4 we’re 
dead. This is pretty hopeful! Excellent job, Luke! Thank you! Stormwater abatement! Thanks!”

• “Total replacement of traffic lights at Minnehaha and Johnson Parkway is necessary. Left turn arrows 
and don’t walk signs are needed to increase the public health & safety. Signal timing changes alone 
are not enough. I want to know what police and fire departments say about response time to the 
affected neighborhoods east of Johnson Parkway. If response time goes down safety of residents is 
lessened.”

• “I am impressed with the proposed parkway trail improvements, particularly the road-crossing 
closures – which will make the trail more function for bike-riding by reducing the # of required stops. 
While making an important connection for recreational-riding as part of the Grand Rounds, I believe 
this will also bike-commuting capacity on the east side. Don’t just think “sport” – think transport!”

• “Very supportive of project. Will be a great amenity. Thanks.”

• “I 100% support this project and the various street closures. The one additional intersection I would 
consider closing is Conway. Drivers exit the freeway and tear down this street to avoid 3rd. Some 
kind of the mid-block/mid-street diverter/circle/bumps on Conway could also be an effective way of 
making the Conway/Johnson intersection better.”

• “What is your plan for school bus traffic from Parkway Middle School to close Bush Ave would push 
all traffic to E 7th / Minahha.”

• “Looks very well-designed, with lots of data backing up the decisions! I look forward to having the 
Grand Round fully realized.”

• “We strongly support the Grand Round and the proposed improvements for bike & ped users along 
Johnson Parkway. As a parent of 2 children and a year-round bike commuter, we frequently use this 
route. As a homeowner in the neighborhood, I greatly appreciate the road closures. Thank you for 
your efforts to make St. Paul a better place to live!”

• “I support the bike trail because I love biking and I think we should make bike roads.  And I also 
support it because biking is awesome!  - Teagan (9 years)”

• “Great project! Thanks for the great work! I walk and bike this stretch often. It will be great to have a 
safer walkway – make signage that it is shared. Make trail visible (Maybe green?) at intersections so 
cars don’t block the trail. Fix busy problem intersection with Magnolia, maybe median to block left 
turns?”

• “1) I am concerned about parking on closed off streets. 2) I am concerned about bicycles not 
obeying traffic rules. IE running stop signs. 3) I am concerned about pedestrian/bicycle collisions –
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• “I fully support the closures and think it will calm traffic on residential streets. Any way lighting can be 
increased to better see ped/bicyclist at the crossings would be great. Current St Paul lighting make it 
hard to see peds and bicyclists.”

• “1) See wildlife corridor and endangered rusty patch essay. 2) Please put “HAT” on street/track 
lighting to keep light out of bedrooms & keep light out of night sky to we can see stars & so it shines 
down where we need it.” [See Attachments for Metro Urban Wildlife Corridors are in Trouble, essay 
by Kathy Sidles]

• “I’ve lived on the East Side my whole life. I had to walk to Harding after they got rid the busing & I 
walked on the frontage road. The sidewalk & trail will be a huge improvement. The access closures 
will make this safer for everyone. More green space is a plus too. We should do more of this type of 
project throughout Saint Paul. Great presentation tonight.”

• “The street closures are very important – critical – to make their bike trail safe for all bike 
commuters, families and community members that will use it. Safety should be the highest priority 
for all street projects. Full support!”

• “Love the Wheelock trail! I think the road closures are critical to the usefulness of this trail for 
families, especially with younger children. Too many intersections with cars increases danger and 
decreases comfort. The less comfortable this is, the less people will use it. Super important route as 
it connects East Siders to Lake Phalen.”

• “I’m so excited to see this happen! I fully support the Johnson Parkway trail plan and look forward to 
this much-needed infrastructure! Great work as always by Luke – he deserves a raise.”

Staff Notes 

Additional questions and comments by meeting attendees included: 

 Is it possible to have traffic signal progression for bicycles?  What about adding signals for bicyclists
to know if they should speed up to catch the next green light or slow down because it is about to
turn red?

 From property owner at 366 Johnson Parkway (first house north of I-94): understands the desire to
close Wakefield Ave but asks if we can keep it open.  Concerns about access from Wilson Ave…9
houses using 18’ wide street (two way traffic) with parking on one side will be tight.  Also asked
about access for fire department in the event of a fire.

 Comment that a traffic signal should be added at Ames Ave.

 Many people were concerned about the intersection of Atlantic St and Gotzian St. They mentioned
that there have been many near misses.

 What are the limits of the project?

 When the street closures are going to start?

 What streets are going to be closed? (Many people were concerned about potential problems to
access their homes)

 How much money does the project cost? And who is going to pay for it?

 When the construction is going to start?
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Photos of Event 
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Attachments: 

Sign-in Sheets 

Where Do You Live? Dot Exercise 

Comment Cards 

Essay by Kathy Sidles - Metro Urban Wildlife Corridors are in Trouble 

 

 
 











































































JOHNSON PARKWAY TRAIL PROJECT 
Meeting Summary  

_______________________________________ 
Open House #2 
Tuesday, July 9, 2019 
5:00 pm to 7:00 pm 
Duluth & Case Rec Center (1020 Duluth St, Saint Paul, MN 55106) 

_______________________________________ 

This memo documents summary information regarding Open House #2 for the Johnson Parkway Trail Project on 
July 9, 2019.  

Basic Meeting Information 
• Public open house for the Johnson Parkway community
• Date: July 7, 2019
• Time: 5:00 pm – 7:00 pm
• Presentation and Q&A: 5:15 pm – 6:00 pm
• Location: Duluth & Case Rec Center (1020 Duluth St, Saint Paul, MN 55106)

Meeting Notifications 
• Posted on City of Saint Paul project website
• Invite postcards were mailed to adjacent properties
• Emails sent to City’s email list

Attendance 
• 19 attendees signed in (See Attachments for sign-in sheets)

o A few attendees did not sign in
o 14 attendees indicated they would like to receive project email updates

• 9 project staff present
o 3 City of Saint Paul (Luke Hanson, Reuben Collins, Cheng Xiong)
o 3 SEH (Wayne Houle, Adrian Diaz, William Bauer)

Meeting Description 
The two-hour long public meeting began with an open house style format followed by a 30 minute presentation. 
This was followed by an open Question & Answer session and then back to the open house. Attendees were 
encouraged to sign in and to sign up for additional information to stay updated on the Johnson Parkway Trail 
Project. 
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Presentation boards provided information on: 
• Grand Round history – Horace W.S. Cleveland and Frederick Nussbaumer 
• Grand Round vision statement and principles 
• Grand Round planning efforts and construction schedule 
• Johnson Parkway Trail project schedule, funding, concept designs (plan view and cross sections) 
• Saint Paul bicycle network plan 
• Proposed changes in access to Johnson Parkway – intersection changes since last meeting 
• Proposed changes in access to Johnson Parkway – infrastructure changes and locations of changes 
• Daily traffic study volumes before and after test closures along Johnson Parkway 
• Intersection traffic volumes before and after test closures along Johnson Parkway 
• Before test closure volumes and shifts in traffic patterns along Johnson Parkway 

 
Spanish and Hmong interpretation was available, but not utilized. 
 

Question & Answer 

Questions and comments by audience during the Q&A following the presentation are as follows: 
• Why aren’t we spending money to fix up the streets instead of spending it on a trail? 
• Why will only one side of 5th street be closed? 
• Johnson & Burns - what are we doing for west crossings? 
• Closing at Euclid - how will it affect public safety? 
• Ames & Johnson Parkway - What are we prioritizing from 7th and Phalen? 

• It’s hard to get out 
• There are lots of rear ends, etc. 
• There are no turn lanes 

• What's happening at the rail road bridge? 
• Reaney & Johnson Parkway - What are we doing with Frontage Road? 
• What is going to happen to the St. Paul Classic on Johnson Parkway? 
• Why are we giving more priority to Bike trails? The streets should stay open 
• $5.5 million is way too much money - it's creating federal debt 

 

Where Do You Live? Dot Exercise 

13 people participated in the exercise by placing a dot on/near their home on the aerial map. Most lived on or 
within a few blocks of Johnson Parkway, and others lived further from the project area. See Attachments for 
photograph of the results of the exercise
 

Comments 
7 comment cards were collected from attendees during the meeting. See Attachments for digital scans of the 
cards. The following are the comments transcribed:   

• I think it's probably kind of upsetting for the roads but good for working people and family bike rides 
• I live on 5th Street on the west side of Johnson Pkwy. As a bike commuter to downtown St. Paul I am 

very excited about this project. However I was told our 5th Street would be closed to Johnson. I am 
disappointed to learn that this isn't so. 5th street is a busy and many young families with children live 
there. This needs to be considered. 

• I appreciated the emphasis on safety and the need to accommodate all users. Johnson Parkway connects 
two regional parks and is likely the weakest link for safe walking and biking on the entire Grand Round. 
While the well-considered road closures may cause minor inconvenience for some residents they are the 
major improvement for safety. NOTE: Compare River Parkway on both sides of the Miss. River and 



Meeting Summary – Open House 1  

City of Saint Paul | 3 

you'll see how much better Mpls has done completely separating their parkway from existing street grid. 
Johnson rebuild is a good stop in the right direction.  

• It will keep bikers safe off the highway 
• Feedback on Reaney and Frontier Road: Make Minnehaha to Reaney a one-way southbound make 

Reaney to Bush no parking (2-way street) Please!! 
• Please close 5th Street along Johnson Parkway just like Margaret. Too much west traffic from 5th + cars 

drive too fast! I will try + get petition going to do so. Thank you. 
 

 

Photos of Event 
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Attachments: 
Sign-in Sheets 
Where Do You Live? Dot Exercise 
Comment Cards 
 
 



























 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Original text or transcription of all written statements received by city 
staff via email 

 
 

 



From: Jenny Werness
To: Hanson, Luke (CI-StPaul)
Subject: Johnson Parkway Trail - I"m excited!
Date: Thursday, January 17, 2019 9:23:25 AM

Hi Luke,
I am not able to make the open house event tonight, but I wanted to contribute my strong
support of this project. The overall Grand Round is a wonderful idea for Saint Paul, but this
area in particular will benefit greatly. I bike on Johnson Parkway a couple of times a week,
and I often have negative encounters with unsafe drivers, especially those turning from side
streets onto Johnson. The Margaret street closure has been so great!

Are there plans to improve the bicycle infrastructure under the bridges along Johnson? They
get particularly bad in winter (and even fall and spring). My only serious fall while bicycling
was due to a huge ice dam that built up under the 94 bridge (see attached photo). The area
under the railroad bridge is also pretty bad, as it has several sewer-cap potholes in the bike
lane, and there's often ice build-up in the winter there too. 

Thanks for all your work!
Jenny

mailto:jennywerness@gmail.com
mailto:luke.hanson@ci.stpaul.mn.us


From: Thomas Kottke
To: Hanson, Luke (CI-StPaul)
Cc: Info BikeMN
Subject: Johnson Parkway project
Date: Sunday, January 20, 2019 6:42:56 AM

Hi, Luke:

I’m sorry I had a conflict with the January 17 meeting where potential modifications to
Johnson Parkway were discussed.  I’m writing to strongly endorse the concept of reducing the
number of cross streets that intersect the parkway.

I live just off the river in St. Paul on the city line north of Marshall, and I commute out to
HealthPartners headquarters just south of MSP. My commuting and recreational riding
amounts to about 3,300 miles per year on average. My wife also rides.

What we’ve learned over the years is that, if a person obeys the rules of the road, cross streets
are among the greatest, if not the greatest, threats to cycling safety. This is particularly true if
lights are used day and night.

At HealthPartners we understand that physical activity is critical for both health and well-
being, and much of my time as Medical Director for Well-being is spent in the promotion of
physical activity. I’m sure we both agree that the physical environment is a most significant
determinant of whether individuals will meet their physical activity needs.

So, thanks again for entertaining the possibility of a Johnson Parkway with fewer cross streets.
The evidence shows that the change would improve opportunity for health and well-being of
both residents living nearby and cyclists who travel through the neighborhood.

Best wishes,

Tom Kottke

Thomas E. Kottke, MD 

mailto:tkottke@comcast.net
mailto:luke.hanson@ci.stpaul.mn.us
mailto:info@bikemn.org


From: Andy Leitz
To: Hanson, Luke (CI-StPaul); #CI-StPaul_Ward7
Subject: Johnson Parkway Trail Open House 1/17/19
Date: Monday, January 21, 2019 3:19:37 PM

Hi Luke,

I was not able to attend the open house last week, but I wanted to voice my support for the
bike and pedestrian improvements to Johnson. I bike through the area every day for my
commute and would love to see continued safety improvements. I currently use Atlantic to
access the Bruce Vento from Margaret because I have had too many close calls while using
the Johnson bike lane. The cars travel at high speed and do not give enough room especially
under the bridge. In the future, I would love to take Johnson to access from Margaret. 

Thanks for your help on this project. I am looking forward to safer streets in the future. 

Best regards,
Andy Leitz
leitz.andy@gmail.com

mailto:leitz.andy@gmail.com
mailto:luke.hanson@ci.stpaul.mn.us
mailto:Ward7@ci.stpaul.mn.us
mailto:leitz.andy@gmail.com


From: JULIE KAUFMANN
To: Hanson, Luke (CI-StPaul)
Subject: Johnson Trail
Date: Monday, January 21, 2019 4:33:20 PM

Hi,

I could not make the meeting last week. I was wondering if 
the city was going to do something about the intersection of 
Johnson Pkwy and 6th street? You really need to address that 
intersection before you go any farther. Somebody will be 
killed. I for one do not want to see that happen. But it will. 
Either by Car or bike or just walking. Too many accidents or 
near misses at this intersection. Now you are adding to it by 
closing Margaret and many more intersections to put stress on 
this intersection. Please consider to add this to your updates 
for Johnson Parkway. 

Thank you,

Julie Kaufmann

St. Paul, MN 

mailto:kauf58@comcast.net
mailto:luke.hanson@ci.stpaul.mn.us


From: Robin Telzrow
To: Hanson, Luke (CI-StPaul)
Subject: Re: Johnson Parkway Regional Trail project
Date: Sunday, June 23, 2019 10:21:49 AM

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization.

Hello Mr. Hanson,
I am writing in response to the July Open House invite I received yesterday... and, I am
replying to my previous November 2018 email to you (just so you know Johnson Parkway is
something I am very familiar with).

I plan to attend the July Open House, however, I have a couple of questions that can't wait. 
On the invite there is a map; the map shows the closure of English Street at Third Street E.
(this I am happy about).  But, I wonder why you aren't also closing off the access road north of
Third Street E. - I feel that it would be a mistake not to close that off as well.  Many people
use that spot to avoid the traffic light at Johnson Parkway & Third (they make left and right
hand turns).  

The map also shows the closure of Conway at Johnson Parkway to be closed off on the west
side.  Is this right?  I would be so happy if it is!  I  wonder though if this is a mistake because
the test road closure was on the east side of Conway at Johnson.  

There is a loop that people take to avoid the traffic light at Johnson and Third.  If they are
traveling east, they turn onto Gotzian - cross Johnson Parkway - make a left at the access road,
traveling up to where is meets Third - then making a right onto Third (or even crossing Third
continuing north on the access road).  All to avoid the traffic light.  I have also seen cars go
west doing to same thing.

I apologize for this wordy email.  I care about this area because I live here.  I am hopeful your
efforts will reduce some of the traffic on Johnson Parkway and the speed that they are
driving.  

Thank you,
Robin Telzrow

On Mon, Nov 26, 2018 at 4:38 PM Hanson, Luke (CI-StPaul) <luke.hanson@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
wrote:

Hello Robin,

Thank you for your message about the Johnson Parkway trail project and for your observations as
a nearby resident who regularly observes traffic here. Your observations are particularly helpful as
we continue to study how the closure at Conway impacts surrounding traffic.

 

mailto:rtelzrow@gmail.com
mailto:luke.hanson@ci.stpaul.mn.us
mailto:luke.hanson@ci.stpaul.mn.us


The scope of the 2020 regional trail project along Johnson only includes intersection closures
along the east side of Johnson Parkway. That said, there still exists a long-term vision for potential
intersection closures on the west side as well, though this work isn’t currently programed with a
specific project.

 

Thanks again for your observations, and please feel free to reach out by email or by phone should
you have any additional questions or items you’d like to discuss.

 

Thank you,

-Luke

 

Luke Hanson

Transportation Planner

City of Saint Paul | Public Works | Transportation Planning and Safety Division

City Hall Annex, Suite 800

25 4th St West, Saint Paul, MN 55102

Direct: 651-266-6146

luke.hanson@ci.stpaul.mn.us

 

From: Robin Telzrow [mailto:rtelzrow@gmail.com] 
Sent: Monday, November 26, 2018 10:27 AM
To: Hanson, Luke (CI-StPaul)
Subject: Johnson Parkway Regional Trail project

 

I am glad this project is beginning to proceed... I have just a few comments about this
project.  I live near Johnson Parkway and Third St. E - I am pleased with the road closures
on the east side of Johnson Parkway as hopefully it will help reduce and slow down the
traffic around here.  Perhaps I am wrong but weren't streets supposed to be closed on the
west side of Johnson Parkway as well?  I thought they were and was happy about that. 
People drive too fast around here.

 

Here are some of my observations from living at Johnson Parkway and Third St. E for over

mailto:luke.hanson@ci.stpaul.mn.us
mailto:rtelzrow@gmail.com


30 years:

 

People drive too fast on Johnson and the service roads

 

People run red lights constantly at the intersection (but I know that happens everywhere).

 

Years ago service roads were blocked on the west side of Johnson (on Third St. E) but I
have always wondered why they were not blocked on the west side.  

 

I realized that on the west side of Johnson on Third (the south street is English) but north of
Third is that  English or a service road?  If it is a service road I think it should be blocked
off.

 

What I noticed after Conway was blocked on the east side of Johnson...  cars drove very fast
along the service road and at times many were backed up waiting to make a left hand turn.  I
wonder if left hand turns at English and Third should be banned.

 

Another problem is at the bus stop (Third and Johnson).  Often people do not cross at the
crosswalk... instead they cross at English (where there is no crosswalk) many times I have
seen people crossing between cars that are stopped for a red light and cars making left hand
turns from the opposite direction have to make a sudden stop as they don't seem them until
they are turning.

 

One more thing (sorry this is longer than I thought it would be).  Also after Conway was
blocked.  Many cars waiting at Third and English drove north across Third (onto the service
road or English).  I see this as the same problem as people not crossing at the crosswalk. 
Cars darting across Third at this spot sometimes with people crossing there too cannot see
cars traveling south on Johnson making left hand turns. 

 

Also, as far as people biking or walking along Johnson Parkway & Third... many more
people are out biking and walking during the warmer months, but during the past few years I
see many people riding their bikes to work early and home late year round.  People walk,
run and sometime ski along the parkway.

 



Okay that's it.  Hope all of this makes sense to you.

 

Robin Telzrow
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From: Carol Cronier
To: Hanson, Luke (CI-StPaul)
Subject: Johnson Parkway Trail
Date: Wednesday, July 3, 2019 2:29:16 PM

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization.

A couple of questions. Will the alley between Fremont and Fourth St be always accessible? It is a dead end alley and 
both recycle and trash trucks must back into it.
We were notified by the city that it is a challenging alley in the winter. With the amount of school buses that use 
Fremont will there be back up on English? There are times now  that traffic can be hard with park cars and traffic 
traveling both north and south on English to get to the alley or leave the alley. Will the alley become a thru alley in 
the future?

Thank you in advance for your information.

Sincerely,
Carol Cronier

Sent from my iPad

mailto:carol_cronier@q.com
mailto:luke.hanson@ci.stpaul.mn.us


From: Emily
To: Hanson, Luke (CI-StPaul)
Subject: Johnson Parkway Trail Project
Date: Tuesday, July 16, 2019 9:58:38 AM

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization.

Hello Luke,

I wasn't able to attend the recent open house - I'm really excited about the project next year; 
it's going to be a fantastic amenity for the area!  I live at XXXXXX and am wondering if the 
planned sidewalks on the outer edge of the ROW are part of the 2020 construction project?  If 
not, is there a potential timeline for their installation?

Thanks and have a great day!
Emily Shively

mailto:cirrose16@hotmail.com
mailto:luke.hanson@ci.stpaul.mn.us


PROJECT DETAILS
In 2020, the City of Saint Paul will be constructing 
a trail along the east side of Johnson Parkway 
from Burns Avenue to Phalen Boulevard.

The trail will be constructed between the parkway 
and east frontage road, and is a planned segment 
of the 27-mile long Saint Paul Grand Round. This 
project will substantially improve the safety and 
comfort of biking and walking along Johnson 
Parkway. Implementing this project includes 
several initial steps to understand the impacts of 
potential improvements in the area.

 STEP 1      Understanding How the         
         Parkway Functions Today

We will be counting motor vehicles, bicycles, 
and pedestrians within the next couple of weeks 
to have an understanding of how the parkway 
functions today. You may see traffic counting 
equipment and staff observing traffic during this 
time.

 STEP 2      Understanding How the         
         Parkway Functions with              
         Modifications

Starting November 14th, some intersections 
will be temporarily modified to simulate how 
future trail improvements would impact traffic. 
These modifications will temporarily close some 
intersections and may require travelers to use 
alternate routes to and from Johnson Parkway. 

The intersections that will be temporarily closed 
are identified on the map on the reverse of this 
document. 

The temporary modifications will be removed by 
December 6th after the counting is completed. 
All intersections will be open between November 
21st and November 25th to accommodate the 
Thanksgiving holiday.

 STEP 3      Comparison of Before and After

The traffic information we gather before and after 
the temporary modifications will be analyzed to 
understand impacts to the street network. The 
results of this study will be posted to the project 
webpage listed at the bottom of this page.

 STEP 4      Opportunities to Learn More  
                   and Provide Input

We will plan public meetings to discuss the 
project. Meetings are anticipated to occur in 
December. Meeting announcements and additional 
information will be posted to the project website 
and sent by mail.

PROJECT WEBSITE
www.stpaul.gov/construction

PROJECT CONTACT
Luke Hanson, Department of Public Works
Luke.Hanson@ci.stpaul.mn.us
(651) 266-6146

JOHNSON PARKWAY REGIONAL TRAIL



FREMONT AVE

MINNEHAHA AVE E

PHALE
N BLVD

7TH ST E

EA
RL

 S
T

AMES AVE E

3RD ST E

CASE AVE E

BURNS AVE

JO
HN

SO
N 

PK
W

Y

TEMPORARY CLOSURE 
TEST LOCATION 
(EAST SIDE ONLY)

PROJECT EXTENTS

94

10

JOHNSON PARKWAY REGIONAL TRAIL PROJECT

5

N

TEMPORARY STREET MODIFICATIONS TEST

5TH ST E

WAKEFIELD AVE

MARGARET ST

REANEY AVE
BUSH AVE

EUCLID ST
CONWAY ST

JOHNSON PARKWAY REGIONAL TRAIL
TEMPORARY CLOSURE TEST LOCATIONS



THURSDAY, JANUARY 17, 2019, 5-7 P.M.
DULUTH & CASE RECREATION CENTER
1020 Duluth Street, Saint Paul, MN 55106

The City of Saint Paul invites you to an informational open 
house to learn about the Johnson Parkway Trail. This project is 
proposed for construction in 2020 on the east side of Johnson 
Parkway between Burns Avenue and Phalen Boulevard, and 
will improve the safety and comfort of walking and biking 
in the area. It will also complete a key segment of the Saint 
Paul Grand Round, a 27-mile scenic bike and parkway that 
connects parks and neighborhoods across Saint Paul.
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City of Saint Paul
25 West 4th Street
800 City Hall Annex
Saint Paul, MN 55102

January 17, 2019
5:00-7:00 P.M.
Duluth & Case Recreation Center
(1020 Duluth Street, Saint Paul, MN 55106)

Join us for a public open house to 
learn about the Johnson Parkway 
Trail, a planned segment of the Saint 
Paul Grand Round.

OPEN HOUSE
JOHNSON PARKWAY TRAIL
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TUESDAY, JULY 9, 2019
DULUTH & CASE RECREATION CENTER
1020 Duluth Street, Saint Paul, MN 55106
5:00 - 7:00 PM (Presentation begins at 5:15 pm)
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The City of Saint Paul invites you to an informational 
open house to learn about the proposed Johnson 
Parkway Trail. This project will be constructed in 2020 on 
the east side of Johnson Parkway between Burns Avenue 
and Phalen Boulevard, and will improve the safety and 
complete a key segment of the Grand Round, a 27-mile 
scenic parkway that connects parks and neighborhoods 
across Saint Paul.  
To improve safety along the corridor, permanent closures 
are proposed that will change how vehicles access 
Johnson Parkway (see closure locations to the right).  
Detailed drawings will be available at the open house and 
posted online after the meeting on the project website:

www.stpaul.gov/JohnsonTrail
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Need this translated? Call us at 651-266-6100                Necesita esta traducción? Comuníquese con nosotros al 651-266-6100
Ma u baahan tahay tarjamadaan Naga soo wac 651-266-6100      Xav tau qhov no txhais los? Hu rau peb ntawm 651-266-6100
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CITY OF SAINT PAUL 
Melvin W. Carter, Mayor 

 

1500 City Hall Annex                      Fax:  651-266-6222
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Saint Paul, MN  55102-1660 
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Need this translated? Call us at 651-266-6100                                    Necesita esta traducción? Comuníquese con nosotros 
al 651-266-6100 
Ma u baahan tahay tarjamadaan Naga soo wac 651-266-6100                         Xav tau qhov no txhais los? Hu rau peb 
ntawm 651-266-6100  
 

September 23, 2019 
 
Dear Saint Paul Resident / Property Owner:  
 
In 2020, The City of Saint Paul will be constructing an off-street trail for walking and biking along the east side of Johnson Parkway 
from Burns Avenue to Phalen boulevard. The trail will be constructed between the parkway and the east frontage road, and is a 
planned segment of the 27-mile long Saint Paul Grand Round.  
 
As a component of this project, the City is proposing to change vehicle access at some locations with intersection closures. These 
closures will improve the safety and comfort for all users of Johnson Parkway, and will require vehicles to re-route no more than 
one-block at all locations. The following locations are proposed to be modified with partial intersection closures (see map on back): 
 

• Reaney Ave, east of Johnson Pkwy 
• 5th St E, east of Johnson Pkwy 
• Fremont Ave, east of Johnson Pkwy 
• English St, south of 3rd St E 

• Conway St, west of Johnson Pkwy 
• Euclid St, east of Johnson Pkwy 
• Wakefield Ave, east of Johnson Pkwy 

 
To keep the Johnson Parkway frontage roads open and accessible, on-street parking is proposed for removal on the east (boulevard) 
side of the western frontage road, and the west (boulevard) side of the eastern frontage road. Parking surveys performed by Public 
Works recorded no vehicles parked on the boulevard side of either frontage road.  
 
This project will be presented to the Saint Paul City Council on Wednesday, October 16. This will be a public hearing, and there will 
be an opportunity for public comment. The City Council will be asked to approve a resolution authorizing Public Works to 
implement intersection safety improvements, including partial intersections closures, along Johnson Parkway with the trail project.  
 
This hearing will be held at: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
5:30 PM, Wednesday, 

October 16, 2019 
 

City Council Chambers 
300 City Hall 

15 Kellogg Blvd, West 
Saint Paul, MN 55102 

 



Project Updates: 
In 2018, intersections along Johnson Parkway were temporarily closed to study the impacts on traffic. In 2019, community 
meetings were held in January and July to present information and receive feedback on the project. If you have not 
submitted a comment already or cannot attend the public hearing, you may email project staff or your Councilmember to 
have your comments entered into the public record.  To review the proposed project in more detail, please visit the project 
website at: www.stpaul.gov/johnsontrail 
 

Proposed Closures 

 
 
Project Contact: 
Luke Hanson, Transportation Planner  
Saint Paul Public Works 
Phone: 651-266-6146 
Email: Luke.Hanson@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
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